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RE: Your August 14, 2021 Public Records Requests 

 

Dear Mr. Haeuser: 

 

This is in response to your public records requests received by the Department of Health 

Services on August 14, 2021.  You requested:  

 

• All studies and/or reports in the possession, custody or control of the State of Wisconsin, 

Department of Health Services, Governor of the State of Wisconsin, Any contracted employees 

or Laboratories contracted by The State of Wisconsin, Department of Health Services or its duly 

appointed entities describing the purification (i.e. via filtration and ultracentrifugation) of any 

“COVID‐19 virus” (aka “SARS‐COV‐2”, including any alleged “variants” i.e. “B.1.1.7”, “B.1.351”, 

“P.1”) directly from a sample taken from a diseased human, where the patient sample was not 

first combined with any other source of genetic material (i.e. monkey kidney cells aka Vero cells; 

fetal bovine serum).  

 

• [A]ny/all internal documents that refer to, or indicate who authorized the total amount and any 

and all records regarding research done into the use of the word vaccine, the safety of any 

vaccine and any records that the Department of Health Services has that show an approval of 

any “vaccine or inoculation” that was approved by the FDA for safe, ethical use on anyone, 

anywhere.  

 

• The NAME, JOB TITLE/DESCRIPTION of all persons employed by the Wisconsin Department of 

Health Services, OR other State of Wisconsin agencies or employees and ANY/ALL elected 

officials involved in the “COVID‐19 Community Outreach Grant” Process.  

 

• [A] copy of the application for Racine County and Vaccinate Racine! Listed on page 3 of the 

document P‐02953 (04/2021) Posted by the Department of Health Services website. To include 

any correspondence or relevant documents, emailed, faxed, or otherwise in relation to this 

application and it’s approval by The Department of Health Services for a “COVID‐19 Community 

Outreach Grant”. When was the Grant approved for $100,000.00 and who approved it. Who 

was paid the Grant money. 



 

• Please include all relevant dates as they pertain to ANY INFORMATION IN THIS REQUEST. 

The NAME, JOB TITLE/DESCRIPTION of all persons who approved this amount of money for this 

purpose at the Department of Health Services, and where did the money come from. 

The NAME, JOB TITLE/DESCRIPTION of all persons who approved this amount of money for this 

purpose elected or employed by the State of Wisconsin, and where did the money come from. 

 

DHS has no responsive records to the first two bullets of your request. It should also be 

noted that DHS does not conduct any of its own studies on COVID-19 samples and nor does 

DHS conduct its own vaccine safety and effectiveness research. That research is part of the 

process of vaccine approval overseen the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (“FDA”), and 

DHS relies on the direction and guidance of the FDA and the U.S. Centers for Disease Control 

and Prevention (“CDC”) with respect to vaccine safety, including which vaccines are approved 

for a specified use. For more information on COVID-19 diagnostics, you might consider visiting: 

https://www.cdc.gov/amd/index.html. 

 

The records responsive to your request regarding the Community Outreach Grants and 

specifically Racine county’s application and award are enclosed. Pursuant to the common law 

balancing test and consistent with Wis. Stat. § 995.50, we made efforts to redact the cell phone 

number of a local government partner. Making this information available could subject these 

partners to harassing contact and would constitute an invasion of their privacy.  The public’s 

interest in individual privacy outweighs any minimal harm, especially given that no other 

identifying information has been withheld.  The strong public interest in knowing who is 

contacting the Department or other government partners is not affected by withholding this 

individual’s cell phone number. 

 

We also redacted links to video conference calls. Making those available would cause 

unnecessary and unwarranted interruptions for employees and could allow unauthorized access 

to discussions potentially involving confidential information. Pursuant to the common law 

balancing test, we have concluded that the public interest in efficient state business functions 

outweighs any minimal public interest in access to that information. 

 

If you believe that we have improperly determined that the information should not be 

provided to you, you have a right under Wis. Stat. § 19.37 to have the determination reviewed by 

mandamus or upon application to the attorney general or district attorney.  If you have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at DHSOpenRecords@dhs.wisconsin.gov. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stephanie Hunnicutt  
 

Stephanie Hunnicutt 

Paralegal 
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